
Thank you to the water treatment plant workers! 
 

From the initial water committee doing research, writing letters, informing association members 

of the progress, to the final State Report, Thank You. 

 

Dave Denison spent hours, weeks and months on the phone and internet with the State fulfilling 

the many government requirements for all the divisions involved in Quartz Creek getting 

approved household drinking water. Dave no one could have done it better. 

 

Henry Kahanek put his engineering background to work in masterfully planning the inner 

workings of the plant. Sometimes making 3-4-5 trips a day to check its operation or tweak a 

situation to perfection. Henry you have "lived" this plant and the proof is in the gem of a final 

product. 

 

Steve Frazier has been the "back-up" to everything going on since the start. Working with the 

original plan through the final construction. Steve spent many hours and trips checking the 

progress of the plant. Steve your time and effort is greatly appreciated. 

 

Ivan Masons stepped up as building contractor. All the right knowledge and patience to work 

with volunteer builders to make a structure that will last for many years to come. Ivan, thank 

you. 

 

John Hart donated his expertise in electronics every weekend for months to get it all set up 

exactly right inside the plant building and also getting member cards issued to them. Fantastic 

job John. 

 

On August 16, 2019, The State of Colorado came to do the inspection of the plant. They said 

usually on a project of this type by a group like ours it does the minimum to get by and uses up 

to the last day getting it done. But not Quartz Creek. They were "blown away"!! Our water 

treatment plant is perfection!! It was completed in almost a year less than they expected and 

more than $200,000 less than they thought it would cost. (That $200,000 was saved by the above 

mentioned QCPOA members donated time and labor. When you see one of them please express 

your appreciation for what they did for this association!!) 

 

Our water treatment plant is probably going to be written up in an engineering journal!!! 

 

To all the owners who had a part in making the plant a success, THANK YOU for your time, 

energy and knowledge. 

 

Lawana Langston 

President, QCPOA 

 

 


